
WILLIAM SCHMIDT, who owns one of the many farms in Black Creek township that has been 
claimed from the wild land by members of the same family and has never left their hands from 
the time it was purchased from the original holders, is engaged in extensive operations on 
section 33, where he is known as a good, practical farmer and representative citizen. Born 
April 1, 1876, in Outagamie county, Wisconsin, he is a son of John and Marie Schmidt, natives 
of Germany, who came to the United States in 1865 and settled at Milwaukee, Wisconsin. After 
fifteen years they came to Outagamie county and bought eighty acres of the place now owned 
by their son William, which was then all wild timber and brush land, uncultivated and 
unbroken. A small frame house and barn were built, and in these the parents spent the 
remainder of their lives, the father dying in 1900, aged sixty-nine years, and the mother in 
1908, when seventy-one. 
 
William Schmidt was the youngest of his parents' four children, and his education was secured 
in the district schools of his native vicinity. He remained on the home farm, assisting his 
parents, until the spring of 1898, when he was married to Miss Clara Brandt, who was born May 
4, 1876, the third of the eight children of Joseph and Minnie (Plamann) Brandt, natives of 
Germany, who came to America in early life and are now living in the village of Black Creek. 
After marriage, Mr. Schmidt bought out the interests of the other heirs to the family 
homestead, and he has been living here ever since. He has added to the improvements on the 
place, and has 100 acres of the 120 under cultivation, the property being well and thoroughly 
fenced with barbed and woven wire, and the buildings in the finest of repair. He has farmed 
along general lines and raised a good quality of sheep, hogs and cattle, and has met with 
satisfactory success in his undertakings. In political matters he is a Republican, and he has 
served six years as a member of the school board and twelve years as overseer of roads. He and 
Mrs. Schmidt are members of St. Patrick's Lutheran Church of Black Creek township. Their five 
children, all of whom reside at home, are as follows: Arthur, Edna, Melvin, Mildred and 
Raymond. 
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